The Town Council of the Town of Johnstown met in a Special Meeting on Wednesday, April 15, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. in a virtual meeting for reasons related COVID19.  
Mayor Lebsack led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:
Those answering present were:   Councilmembers Berg, Lemasters, Mellon, Molinar Jr. Tallent and Young 
The following staff members were also present in the virtual meeting:  Avi Rocklin, Town Attorney, Matt LeCerf, Town Manager, Mitzi McCoy, Finance Director and Jamie Desrosier, Communication Manager.
Agenda Approval

Councilmember Berg made a motion seconded by Councilmember Mellon to approve the Agenda.   Motion carried with a roll call vote.  
New Business

A. Discussion – COVID-19 Small Business Relief Program – Council was updated by staff on some of the current assistance the town has put into place:  waivers on late fee payments, business licenses and dog licensing.  Also established a payment plan program that would allow for businesses and residents to manage their utility bills if they are not able to pay the full amount of the payment.  

The Town partnered with Upstate Colorado, one of its economic development partners in distributing a survey that asks businesses for the current impact they have experienced related to COVID-19.  Some of those questions include layoffs and/or furloughs of employees, estimated revenue losses, and other issues businesses are experiencing during the pandemic.  If Council decides to create an assistance relief program, staff believes the Town could offer up to $1 million towards the program. Council was agreeable to moving forward with a small business grant program, and setting a check point at $500,000, where the Town Manager shall report the status of Program to the Town Council, at which time the council will either authorize the remaining funds or terminate the funding.  If a business is interested in receiving grant funds, they will need to complete an application and submit all required documentation.     
Council also agreed to staff’s recommendations to assist those downtown businesses who do not have a meter on their building and are paying a flat fee of $41.20 for water.  They will be charged the minimum of $15.38 for water until 1 month after the emergency declaration is rescinded.
There being no further business to come before Council the meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

                                   Mayor                                            Town Clerk
